
 

W E S T  S U S S E X  C O U N T Y  C O U N C I L  

                 

W I N D S O R  D R I V E ,  R U S T I N G T O N   

W E S T  S U S S E X ,  B N 1 6  3 S W  

H E A D T E A C H E R :  M R S  H  M O R R I S  

T E L :  ( 0 1 9 0 3 )  8 5 6 7 8 3   

F A X :  ( 0 1 9 0 3 )  8 5 6 7 8 4  

E M A I L :  o f f i c e @ s u m m e r l e a s c h o o l . c o . u k  

 

'Growing thoughtful learners and independent thinkers' 

    

 

 
 NEWSLETTER 14: 23 April 2018  

              
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 It was wonderful to welcome everyone back to school last week, after the 
Easter holidays, as well as to enjoy some brilliant sunshine! 

 

Week beginning 23rd April 
No teacher led clubs this week 
Book Fair in hall after school Mon to Thurs  
Mon 23rd: Year 4 swimming 
7pm FOSS meeting – all welcome 
Wed 25th: Year 5 visit from the Rainbow 
Theatre – Viking Saga 
Thurs 26th: Year 1 trip to Arundel Castle 
 
Week beginning 30th April 
Teacher led clubs begin  
Mon 30th: Year 4 swimming 
Wed 2nd: 2.30pm Year 2 SATs meeting for 
parents 
 
*Please note Monday 7th May is a Bank 
Holiday and so school will be closed.* 
 

Please see the attached calendar of 
key dates and events for the summer 

term. Please also see our website 
calendar, as well as separate letters, for 

more information. 
 
  

 
 
 
 

 

More Fabulous Fundraising! 
We are thrilled to be able to let you know that 
following our application to the Tesco bags of 
help grant, our school project received the most 
votes and has been awarded an amazing £4,000! 
We were really excited to be informed of this and 
can’t thank you and the wider community 
enough for the support. This comes at a time 
when school funding is incredibly tight and this 
will enable us to improve and expand our 
outdoor learning provision. We will keep you up 
to date with the project as the months unfold.  
Following our FOSS non-uniform day on the last 
day of the spring term we raised another  
£226.95 for our iPad fund. The grand total now 
stands at £2,234.95 so we are now close to 
reaching the half way mark of our £5,000 target. 
Thank you again. 
 

 
 

Yellow School Photos 
Class group photos have now been sent home. 
These can be ordered on line and via the school. If 
ordering via the school, please ensure you have 
returned the order form and payment by Friday 
27th April at the latest. Thank you.  
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Still Missing! 
Following our World Book Day celebrations 
in March, the important prop that went 
missing (an authentic recreation of Harry 
Potter’s wand) has still not been found. As a 
reminder, the wand is sculpted in resin and 
measures 34.6cm in length. It came in a 
sleek, collectible wand box featuring an 
exclusive “Warner Bros. Studio Tour London 
– The Making of Harry Potter” logo is also 
included. Please check at home that your 
child has not brought this home by mistake – 
especially if they dressed up as Harry Potter 
character on World Book Day! If found, 
please return it to the office so we can 
reunite this precious item with its owner. 
Thank you.    

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

French phrase of the week 
This week our phrase is À bientôt (see you soon).  
 
 
 

 

Staffing news 
We are delighted to have appointed a new 
receptionist, from an extremely strong field of 
candidates. Mrs Lorraine Shelfer will be taking 
up post from Monday 30th April and we are 
sure you will make her feel very welcome. She 
looks forward to meeting you.  
 

Goblin Kit Car event 

On Wednesday last week some of our Year 6 
Kit Car team attended the Green Goblin day at 
Ford Airfield. It was a brilliant day and we were 
incredibly proud of the children who were 
outstanding in both behaviour and teamwork.  
They looked after each other, encouraged and 
cheered on other teams, organised themselves 
tactically and gave their very best. We were 
delighted that they won Best Presented Team 
because it acknowledged how well they came 
across at the event.  The judges were mightily 
impressed with their ability to talk about the 
car and how it was put together as well as how 
they conducted themselves throughout the 
day. We were even contacted by a member of 
the public who commended the children on 
their excellent conduct and knowledge. A huge 
thank you to Mr and Mrs Strong for 
accompanying the children to this event and to 
a generous grandparent of a Year 6 child, who 
paid for our new kit car.  Well done everyone.  
 
 Curriculum Booklets and Homework 

Last week you should have received your 
child’s year group curriculum booklet for this 
half-term. These will also be available to view 
and/or download via our website from today 
and hard copies are available from Reception.  
As well as including an overview of the 
planned learning and other important 
information and reminders, homework is also 
included. We hope you find the curriculum 
booklets informative and helpful. If you have 
any questions about the curriculum and your 
child’s learning journey this half term please 
do speak to your child’s class teacher. 

 
 

 
 
 

 

  

 

 

Forest School Volunteer Training Session 
On Tuesday 5th June from 9.30am Mrs 
Strong will be running another volunteer 
training session for Forest School.  This is for 
anyone interested in volunteering or helping 
at our weekly Forest School sessions. Please 
contact the office to put your name down 
for a place. You will need to wear suitable 
clothing and bring a mug if you fancy a 
‘cuppa’ by the campfire! We look forward to 
seeing you.  

Hot Weather Reminder 
We have recently been experiencing some 
very warm weather. A reminder that your 
child will need sun cream on and a hat and 
water bottle in school. Please see our Sun 
policy on our website for further information 
about how to stay safe in the sun.   

Effective Participators 
Our Personal Learning and Thinking Skill of 
the fortnight is Effective Participating. Ask 
your child how they can/have demonstrated 
this.  

 
 



  



  

  



  

  



  

 
 
  



  

 
 
 
 



  

  



  

 

 


